Dear Harold,

I really didn't get a chance to talk to you Thursday before you left for New York, so I just wanted to write and tell you how much I appreciated your having me down and for taking time from your fantastically busy schedule to explain things to me and answer questions. Having the opportunity to go through your files, especially those on the autopsy, is something that many people interested in the assassination would envy me for. While I must admit that I probably didn't realize the significance of many of the documents, those which I did understand simply blew my mind and opened my eyes to alot of things. Such an opportunity really meant a great deal to me.

I stopped at the library on Saturday to get a copy of that strange criticism of you. It's in a book called "The Weight of Evidence" by Jay David and, as it turns out, is simply a copy of the chapter on you in "The Scavengers".

When you get a chance let me know how the symposium went. I'm dying to hear what the reaction was to your speech.

Once again, thanks to both of you for making me feel right at home and to Lillian, in particular, for the great food. Well, back to the diet again!

Best,

Karen